
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM: Kelsey Lewis, Deputy Program Manager/Policy Analyst 
Mike McCarthy, Principal Transportation Engineer 

Jeff Fuchs, Public Works Director 

DATE: June 14, 2021 

 

SUBJECT: 

Consideration of Resolution No. 5553-21 Awarding the Contract for Construction of the Martinazzi 
Ave at Sagert St Intersection Improvement Project, Part of the Tualatin Moving Forward Bond 
Program. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding, and authorizing the City Manager 
to execute, a contract with Brown Contracting, Inc. to construct the Martinazzi Ave at Sagert St 
Intersection Improvement in the amount of $1,044,888. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

The contract will build the much anticipated Tualatin Moving Forward Bond Program project - 
Martinazzi Ave at Sagert St Intersection Improvement – which includes installation of a traffic 
signal, road widening, curb and sidewalk improvements, curb ramp replacement, striping and 
signing, storm drain inlets, manhole, and pipe, and block wall.   
 
The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on May 3, 2021. Five 
(5) bids were received before the bid period closed on May 27, 2021. Brown Contracting, Inc 
submitted the lowest responsible bid for the project in the amount of $1,044,888. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 

Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of this project 
to proceed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

Funds for this project are available in the Transportation Project Fund. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5553-21 Awarding Contract 


